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Hello everyone, The Central Auto Racing Boosters Hall of 

Fame, Officers and Board hope all are being safe and well. 

It has been rough everywhere for all as we are sure 

someone at some time may have had a situation where it 

affected you and your families. We just encourage you to 

be cautious and protect yourself in every way. As you know 

with each year comes different challenges to overcome and 

this year presented all of us with a strange Spring and 

Summer one that made all of us sit back and figure out a 

way to approach things differently.  

   The Hall of Fame Officers and Board members were only 

able to hold one board meeting since March. At that time, 

we wore face masks and sat 6 feet from each other. At that 

meeting it was decided by all to keep everyone safe, that 

we would not meet again in person until this pandemic was 

under control because each person has different health 

reasons in trying to protect our elderly and others involved.  

The board also decide to cancel all our events for the 

summer including our Annual Legends Picnic.  

   We are taking this time to reach out with this newsletter to 

let everyone know what we have been doing.  We have 

been busy reconstructing our website, 

www.carbhalloffame.com  with a fresh new look, updating 

information and adding new enhancements. We encourage 

you to please look at it and if you have any suggestion of 

something you would like to see please let us know.  

   We are excited to say the Central Auto Racing Boosters 

Hall of Fame and Museum and the Kansas City Automotive 

Museum is back open for visitors. Mask are required. Days 

open and times are in this issue. Please go on the KCAM 

website and set up a tour if you have 10 or more people 

coming. You will also get a discount rate by booking ahead. 

   We have also exchanged vehicles at the Kansas City 

Automotive Museum. The #25 Super Modified of Lowell and 

Marla Christy for all to enjoy.                                         

The Hall of Fame Nomination: The Hall of Fame Selection 

Chairman has been receiving nominations for the 2021 

Induction. We are proud to say we have received 13 new 

nominations. That makes 37 nominees for the selection 

ballot. We would like to take this opportunity to share with 

you what happens now since the nomination deadline has 

passed.  

Selection Committee: Chairperson: Chairperson will be 

selected by the President of the Hall of Fame. The 

Chairperson will cast his/her ballot at the same time as 

committee members and the ballot will be placed in an 

 

     

envelope and given to the President of the Hall of Fame. 

The ballot is only opened in case of a tie. Selection 

Committee Will consist of: Central Auto Racing 

Boosters Hall of Fame and Museum Board members 

(Officers and Directors) plus all living Inductees. 

The 5-9 volunteers that volunteer during the 

October meeting will not be possible this year due 

to the pandemic and the safety of everyone.  

Voting Process 

  On the 1st of November a short biography of each 

Nominee along with a Self-Address Stamped 

Envelope will be given or mailed to each person on 

the Selection Committee. All ballots must be 

returned, and post marked no later than 

November 30th to be counted.  All ballots will 

remain sealed until the meeting can be set for the 

ballots to be counted by the Officers/Board. Due to 

the pandemic it will not be a public meeting. The 

CARB President will also be attending that meeting for 

opening of the ballots. The 8 inductees will be 

announced on Racinboys Live on Saturday, 

December 12, 2020 due to the pandemic.  The 

ballots along with the envelopes that they were 

sent in will be given to the Chairperson, shown to 

the Committee Members, and then destroyed.  

In closing the Officers & Board of the Hall of Fame 

would like to say take care and hope to see many 

of you soon. God Bless. 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

Announcing of the 2021 Inductees  

will be announced on Racinboys Live on 

Saturday, December 12, 2020 due to the pandemic  
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Remember those listed in Family Matters in your thoughts and prayers. Contact Carla Layne 
with any family matters 816-476-7233 or by email bobby01@kc.rr.com. 

 

Special thanks to Brian Jackson, Rickey and 

Karen Darling, JD Cormack and ‘TO’ (Teresa 

Ossman) for putting together a spectacular 

Hall of Fame display at the Weld Memorial 

Race at Lakeside Speedway on August 28, 

2020. 

Thanks to Lowell and Marla Christy Family for allowing 

us to exhibit their #25 Super Modified for others to 

enjoy at the Central Auto Racing Boosters Hall of Fame 

and Museum. Visit us at the Kansas City Automotive 

Museum in Olathe, KS. 

The Museum is located at: 

Kansas City Automotive Museum 

15095 West 116th Street 

Olathe, Kansas 66062.  

Phone: 913-322-4227. 

Hours are Monday – Closed, 

Tuesday - Saturday -10am to 5pm, 

Sunday - 12pm to 5pm.  

Prices are: Adult - $9.00  

Military - $8.00 - Senior (over 65) - 

$8.00 Students - $7.00 

Children 5 and under FREE. 

www.kansascityautomuseum.com 
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Our Thoughts and Prayers go out to the families of our Hall of Fame 

Inductee’s who we have lost these past few months.  

Cecil Taylor – Charles “CH” Hines – Jim McVay – Buddy Cagle  

Dick Howard and Tom Corbin 

Thinking of You – Debbie Bergman – Bobby Layne – Gary Truelove  

Patricia Truelove – Wilma Claxton - Karen Darling – Susan Shipman 

 Harriett Reid - Virgil Chapman – Brian Jackson – Dave Tyson  

Charlene Karrick - Tim Karrick – Ray Cunningham 

 

mailto:bobby01@kc.rr.com
http://www.wccnc.org/sermons/media-resources/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/
http://www.kansascityautomuseum.com/
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THESE BOOKS ARE FOR SALE BY CONTACTING ANY OFFICER OR BOARD MEMBER  

The Hall of Fame Thanks you Ray Boyles for your continued Support to the Hall of Fame. 
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Words can never express our appreciation to our Ambassadors in supporting your  

Hall of Fame.  You give us encouragement to continue doing what we love. Thank You! 

The Hall of Fame would like to WELCOME our Newest Ambassadors: 

Raylee Goodwin, Norman Prior, Jim Bray and Ron Pearson 

A Special thank you to the following Ambassadors who contributed to helping “Preserving Racing History” 

John Layne - Darren Christy – The Kaster Family – Bud Hunnicutt  

 Debbie Bergman - Ted Hall – Al Baldus – Eva Lynn Baldus - Chuck Hines - Rick Darling – Karen Darling  

Terry & Vicky Wantland – JD Cormack - Teresa Ossman – Dale Berry - Bob “Boo” Fisher – Ray Lee Goodwin  

Norman Prior – Jim Bray and Ron Pearson 

September Ambassador’s Birthdays 

Nina Gennetten – Bill Utz – Chuck Hines – Joan Ellis – Linda Howell -Mike Fagen Tammy Prior  

Jon Backlund and Kara Christy 

October Ambassador’s Birthdays 

Dixie Kaster -Debbie Hines – Rickey Darling – Eva Lynn Baldus - Buz Kaster 

September Hall of Famer’s Birthday’s:  

RIP Ken Williams - RIP Jesse ‘The Rocket’ Hockett - RIP Jim McMurray - Bill Utz - Joan Ellis - Robert “Bob” 

Thoman - RIP Wallace “Wally” McCown - Terry Bivins - Tim Karrick - Linda Howell - Richard “Huey” Anthony 

- Jon Backlund - RIP Junior Hower - RIP Carl ‘Boo-Boo’ Badami - RIP Jim McVay - Dale Roper  

RIP Ray Dial - Jay Lyle and RIP Morris ‘Chick’ McCown 

 

October Hall of Famer’s Birthdays:  

Dixie Kaster - Clifford Lilly -  RIP Mike Dibben - RIP Lee Fagala - RIP Jerry ‘Butch’ Weld - RIP Charles “CH” 

Hines - RIP Tom Wilson - RIP Tom Karrick - Rickey Darling - Bob Kosiski - RIP Ricky Weld - RIP Sammy 

Callahan - RIP Jack Zink - RIP Ralph “Pops” Parkinson Sr, - RIP Wes Farrand - RIP Gordon Woolley  

 RIP Linda Loos and Buz Kaster 
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Current Officers and Board Members 

Carla Layne  

President  

Central Auto Racing Boosters 

Hall of Fame and Museum, Inc. 

4933 N Potter Ave 

Kansas City, MO 64119 

President: 

            Carla Layne (816) 476-7223 

Vice President: 

           Dave Tyson (816) 896-2450 

Secretary: 

          Terri Martin (816) 548-5563 

Treasurer: 

         Teresa Ossman (785) 231-9802 

Board of Director:  
        Marla Christy (913) 287-5489   
        JD Cormack (816) 454-2263 
        Ray Cunningham (913) 269-3481  
        Rick Darling (660) 229-0950  
        Sherry Emily (816) 223-2054 
        Brian Jackson (816) 916-4448 
        John Layne (816) 520-8522  
        Brenda Johnson (913) 396-1770 
        Darin Woodward (816) 550-8623 
        Bud Hunnicutt (Honorary) (816) 331-2220 
Historian - Debbie Bergman (913)683-2390 
Hall of Fame Chairman - Karen Darling (660) 229-0952 

 

 

4 

Contact any board member listed to  

purchase any of these sale items 


